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REGULAR MEETING OF THE AMES CONFERENCE BOARD

The Regular Meeting of the Ames Conference Board was called to order by Chairman John Haila
at 5:30 p.m. on February 27, 2018.  Present from the Ames City Council were Bronwyn Beatty-
Hansen, Gloria Betcher, Amber Corrieri, Tim Gartin, David Martin, and Chris Nelson. Supervisor
Lauris Olson represented the Story County Board of Supervisors. Representing the Ames
Community School Board was Lewis Rosier. Leanne Harter attended on behalf of the Nevada
Community School Board. Gilbert Community School District and United Community School
District were not represented.

MINUTES OF JANUARY 23, 2018: Moved by Corrieri, seconded by Olson, to approve the
Minutes of the January 23, 2018, meeting of the Ames Conference Board.
Vote on Motion: 3-0.  Motion declared carried unanimously.

APPOINTMENT TO BOARD OF REVIEW: Moved by Betcher, seconded by Harter, to adopt
RESOLUTION NO. 18-074 appointment Tanya Anderson to the Board of Review.
Vote on Motion: 3-0.  Motion declared carried unanimously.

HEARING ON PROPOSED 2018/19 BUDGET FOR CITY ASSESSOR’S OFFICE:
Chairperson Haila opened the public hearing.  No one wished to speak, and the hearing was closed.

Moved by Rosier, seconded by Olson, to adopt the FY 2018/19 budget for the Ames City Assessor’s
Office.
Vote on Motion: 3-0.  Motion declared carried unanimously.

CONFERENCE BOARD COMMENTS: Story County Supervisor Olson asked that, possibly next
year or before, there be some discussion about some options that might be available in the future to
have one Assessor or sharing the costs due to the possible increases in costs. She noted that this
issue had been raised by Story County Supervisor Sanders at the January 23, 2018, Conference
Board meeting.  Mayor Haila noted that two studies had been done on this topic in the past.  Those
studies can be updated and forwarded to the Conference Board members.

ADJOURNMENT: Moved by Betcher, seconded by Rosier, to adjourn the Ames Conference Board
at 5:37 p.m.
Vote on Motion: 3-0.  Motion declared carried unanimously.




